
 

AUGUST 

Tuesday 17th 

¶ 13 Year Old 

Immunisations  

SEPTEMBER 

Thursday 2nd  

¶ NO CANTEEN 

 

Hi everyone  

Life appears to have settled down (again) after our Lockdown 5 

and another stint of Remote Learning. Thank you once again for 

families supporting students at home during that time. We now hope 

that we can get on with all the great activities planned for Term 3 

across the school.  

Each week in the newsletter our Creative Arts worker Gail has written 

a report outlining art activities with the Senior students. Middle 

school students are now part of this fantastic program. Please read 

on in the newsletter to find out how the middle school students 

went. Gail also supports our school fruit & veggie garden. A crop of 

lemon grass successfully grew in the green house this winter.  

Our PBS expected behaviour fits in perfectly with school activities this 

week : We look after our garden and environment.  

The junior school are VERY excited to begin WDSS Auskick on 

Wednesday. All junior families and students are invited to join in. 

Make sure you dress up in your favourite footy colours too.  

22 Senior students have chosen to be part of the WDSS netball 

squad in readiness for the Netball Victoria All Abilities Netball School 

Championship on Thursday 12 th Aug. I think the Olympics have given 

the students motivation to improve their skills.  

A reminder that this week is SSG meeting week. Due to COVID 

restrictions all SSG meeting with staff and families are to be 

conducted via phone or online.  

Lastlyé..hope everyone is enjoying the Olympic coverage on TV 

over the past 2 weeks! Australia is kicking goals in the 

medal tally é..just as our students continue  to do at 

school!  

Aussie ! Aussie! Aussie! Oi! Oi! Oi!  
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CANTEEN IS 

ON THIS 

THURSDAY! 

Order forms will be 

sent home tomorrow  

Senior Students have been 

working hard at improving 

their netball skills at the Burke 

St courts.in preparation for an 

upcoming tournament. We 

are so lucky to have such 

great facilities so close to the 

school!  Sue captured Nathan 

& Sky with a beautiful rainbow 

in the distance - great shot 

Sue! 



It was so good to be back making art in school 

and letõs hope we can continue through the rest 

of the term with no more lockdowns!  

This week we incorporated some science with our 

art activity using natural materials from the garden 

to make eco -prints. The students made designs 

with leaves, flowers and onion skins on some 

damp watercolour paper which was then 

sandwiched with another piece of paper. This was then wrapped around a rusty tin can and 

tied up with string. At home I gradually warmed them up in a big pan of water for an hour and 

left them overnight to soak. What happens is that the oil in the leaves and the colours in the 

flowers and onion skins are released by the water and mix in with the iron oxides from the rust to 

form lovely patterns on the paper. It is a long process and the students will do the ôbig revealõ 

of their eco -prints in class next week!  

As we had lots of leaves to play with we also experimented with how we could make different 

art with them so we also had a great collection of wax rubbings and designs drawn directly on 

huge magnolia leaves.  

I am excited to be able to take the creative worker program into the middle school this term 

and it was great to meet a whole new group of students. Itõs nice when you make art to be 

able to keep all your drawings and paintings together ð even ones you donõt really like! When 

you look back at them later you may have changed your mind and they can often light 

another creative spark. So the students were all given an art folio to organise their art and they 

decorated them in all sorts of designs and colours. We also had a way of deciding what to 

draw because when faced with a blank page, it can often be difficult to think of something! 

Our ôpromptõ dice helped us ð all we had to do was roll them and they suggested things for us 

such as ôdraw your familyõ or ôyour favourite lolly.õ As always we had the records playing ð this 

week the favourite was Queenõs Greatest Hits ð though one side of Saturday Night Fever did 

sneak in too!  


